
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter - Autumn Term  

Friday 15 October 2021 

Email: emoseley@carclazesch.org, head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

We have arrived at the half term break and it has been good to see the children making progress. Although the 
effects are evident, particularly in relation to stamina and writing, we can see the children are persevering and 
there is lots of sparkle beginning to shine through. 

 

The first week back after half term we will be holding parent consultations. These will be on the telephone. You 
can book appointments through eSchools. This will be an opportunity for you to find out how your child is getting 
on and to ask questions of the class teacher. 

 

When we return after half term it will be 1st November and that means the start of the 3rd annual "Remember, 
Remember to Read in November" campaign. We will have lots of activities and competitions to encourage reading 
for pleasure, throughout the month. 

 

I hope you have a good half term break and look forward to seeing you on 1st November 

 

Simon Pollard 

 

I am currently reading..... 

 

 

 

  



Attendance 

After half term you will be receiving a communication with updated information about attendance              
expectations and when penalty notices may be issued. There is a requirement for this to go to both parents. 

You will receive it even if you child has 100% attendance. It is for information but please read it and let us 
know if you have any questions. 

If your child has less than 90% attendance you will have already received a letter to let you know what their 
attendance is, this is because attendance less than 90% is classified as persistent absence and we need to 

work with you to increase this. 



Parent Consultations will take place on the first week back after the half term (1 November to 5 November).  

Available   appointments will appear on your eSchools account.   We will email you a reminder once they are 

set up. 

Your eschools login will be through www.carclazesch.com - username is: firstname.surname (lower case) 

with a 4 digit code (issued to you when your child started). 

Once you have booked your appointment - the confirmation will go through to the class teacher.  You will 

receive a phone call at this time to the main number you provided on your contact forms. 

If you have any questions in the meantime - please message your childs class teacher direct through 

eschools 

Many Thanks 

Anti-Bullying Week 
ABA are official organisers of Anti-Bullying Week and Odd Socks Day. Anti-Bullying Week 2021 will be taking place 

from Monday 15th - Friday 19th November and the theme is One Kind Word. 

Monday 15th is odd sock day!!  

Challenge  

We would like to see your child carrying out acts of kindness. These acts of kindness can be at home, in their class, 

year group, school, or wider community. Could you send us photos of your child carrying out the act of kindness. 

 The most original and thoughtful act of kindness in each category will receive a prize! Entry photos with brief descrip-

tion please send to jwood@carclazesch.org 

Closing date Thursday 18th November. 

Winners announced Friday 19th November.  

mailto:jwood@carclazesch.org


Exciting News! 

 

We have the opportunity to order our Reading Patron' Ross Montgomery's new book The Chime Seekers 
at a discounted price of £6.50 (usually £7.99) 

 

Please order on ParentPay by 1st November 

 

The Chime Seekers is a Heart-stopping fantasy from the Costa-shortlisted and critically         
acclaimed author of the bestselling The Midnight Guardians. 

 

 

 
Step into a world of faerie tricks and hidden danger...  
 
When an evil faerie steals Yanni's baby sister and swaps her for a changeling, Yanni is swept 
into a dangerous race against time to get her back.   
 
For faeries delight in tricks and rescuing her won't be easy. With the help of his cousin, Amy, 
and the reluctant changeling, Yanni must travel to goblin palaces and battle -swept oceans, 
discovering ancient treasures and secrets along the way.   
 
Yanni will need every drop of courage and even a few tricks of his own, if he's to outwit the 
faerie and save his sister...  
 
Ross Montgomery brings the magical world of British folklore to life in this contemporary 
fantasy novel. Bursting with Ross's trademark charm, humour and heart, and with echoes of 
David Bowie's Labyrinth, The Chime Seekers is perfect reading for fans of Emma Carroll, Piers 
Torday and David Solomons.  

 

Recommended for 7+ 



Breakfast Club - Please note - We can now offer a breakfast option of cereal, cereal bars, 

toast etc.  Please just add £1.00 to your booking if you require a breakfast for your child. 

 

Please can we remind parents that due to staffing and numbers - All Wraparound Care book-

ings must be made and paid for by the Friday before.  This must be doing using your Parent 

Pay Account.  WE cannot accept late bookings or payments. 

Many Thanks  

School Lunches 

Please don’t forget to book your child’s lunches via Parent Pay for the following week.  The cut 

off is midnight on the Sunday evening.  After this you will not be able to book and will be asked 

to provide a packed lunch for your child for that week.  If your child is entitled to free school 

meals, they still need to be booked in advance in the same way.  You can book a whole half term 

if this is more convenient for you. Thank you. 

Certificate Winners 

15 October 2021 

Pisky Cove - Celebration - M.Bone for drawing careful observational sketches of castle artefacts.  L.M Endean 

for working hard to complete additional sentences in maths this week.  

Perranporth - Celebration - P.Pollington for an amazing prayer, L.May for being super role model, J.Ling for a 

great effort with all her work, E.Kellow and F.Scott for an amazing attitude to times tables and N.Mitchell for 

always being responsible in everything he does.  

Harlyn Bay - Celebration - K.Banks for pushing herself out of her comfort zone in swimming and making ex-

cellent progress.        Responsibility - C.Clayton - for using his determination to overcome challenges in swim-

ming and making fantastic progress.  

Sennen - Celebration - N.Davis for working really hard to take responsibility for improving the quality of his 

independent work.  A.Alen for a superb learning attitude, particularly in her writing.  

Porthluney - Celebration - W.Dimment for her super piece of writing in English this week.  O.Mccualey for 

applying himself to his lessons well and following instructions.  

Polzeath - Celebration - O.Crocker for your fantastic newspaper report about the declaration of World War 2.  

A.Allen for writing a powerful action sequence that showcased amazing vocabulary. 

 

Prefects:  A and A Beniusevicius 

 

Hemmick - Celebration - A.Julian for showing an excellent attitude to her learning and working hard in all  

lessons.  J.Tsangari for showing great determination to his learning.   

 

Prefects: T.Morgan and J.Molyneaux  

 



Start of Day 

 

Thank you for your understanding over the past few days whilst we settle in to our new  

routines. Your patience is greatly appreciated. Please continue to bear with us whilst we refine 
our procedures to ensure the smoothest morning for everyone. 

From Monday 6th September: 

 

 
In order to reduce congestion - If you are waiting to drop younger children please move away 

from the gates, or back to your car, to allow space for others. 

 

Arrival time  Year group  Where  Registration Starts  

8.45 am Foundation Stage Patio gates 8.50 am 

8.45 am Year 1 Field gates 8.50 am 

8.40 am  Year 2  Patio gates  8.45 am  

8.35 am  Year 3  Bike shed 8.40 am  

8.35 am Year 4 Bike shed 8.40 am 

8.35 am Year 5 Bike shed 8.40 am 

8.35 am Year 6 Bike shed 8.40 am 

DATA COLLECTION SHEETS 

You will have by now received a data collection sheet for your child.  Please check it carefully and make any 

changes that are required then sign it and return it to your child’s class teacher or direct to the office.  Many 

thanks. 



As you know, we have been unable to organise any big events like the        

Christmas and May Fayre’s since the Pandemic began. 

We have therefore been organising other fundraising events like the Smartie 

Challenge and the 100 Challenge in memory of Captain Sir Tom Moore.  Our 

first event since the Pandemic will be our Bingo night below.  We look forward 

to welcoming you to this on 12th November. 

 

 

 

 

Our first event in school since the pandemic began will be a Bingo night on 

the Friday 12th November.  If anyone would like to donate a gift that we 

could use as a House or Line prize, or any raffle prizes  (possibly with a   

Christmassy theme), please hand them into the school office after half term.  

We look forward to welcoming lots of you to this event. 

 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 

Wednesday 3rd November at 7.30pm 

CHRISTMAS CARDS 

After half term you will be receiving your child’s Christmas card artwork 

where you can order items if you wish.  There will be a 5 day window in 

which you can place your orders (we will let you know the dates in due 

course).  Once that window closes the artwork will go off for the orders to 

be printed in time for Christmas. 


